The Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees met in special session at the Bainbridge Town Hall on May 3, 2006. Those present were trustees Mr. Christopher Horn, Mr. Jeffrey S. Markley, and Ms. Linda W. White and Fiscal Officer Susan R. Angelino. Mr. Horn presided and called the meeting to order at 1:00 P.M.

The trustees met to attend a presentation by Cleveland State University students regarding Cedar/South Street flooding issues and to consider any other necessary business.

NEW BUSINESS

CEDAR/SOUTH STREET FLOODING

The trustees met with Cleveland State University students, Carmella Shale from the Geauga Soil & Water Conservation District, Robert Phillips, Geauga County Engineer and representatives from Chagrin River Watershed Partners for a presentation and discussion on existing conditions in the area. Students recommended a possible earthen dam or detention pond in Sub-Basin 1.

RECONSTRUCTION OF MERRY OAKS TRAIL

The trustees met with Geauga County Engineer Robert Phillips, Township Highway Superintendent Alan Halko, representatives from the Geauga Soil & Water Conservation District and Chagrin River Watershed Partners for a discussion on the drainage problems some residents on Merry Oaks are experiencing.

A watershed study and petition ditch option were discussed.

Trustee Horn will contact the Geauga County Prosecutor's Office as to the extent of the township's responsibility in fixing the drainage problems.

Since there was no further business to come before this meeting of the Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 P.M.